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These could be your 

bubbles.   

Come join us. 

Got My Eyes On You!! 

 Little did we know or expect what 2020 was going to turn into this time 

last year. The club had to make some changes to accommodate the new 

landscape that the entire world had to adapt to. Luckily, mapping out 

adaptations are in part of my normal day job. Many of us have had to make 

some drastic changes and sacrifices over the past 10 months. My hope for 

2021 is to bring as much normalcy to the club during this pandemic and to 

ensure all members and guest remain healthy. This year we will be starting 

off with Zoom monthly meetings and morphing into hybrid J. Gilligan’s 

Zoom meetings for those that wish to remain socially distance from 

gatherings of individuals. We will continue our monthly outings while 

socially distancing and taking necessary precautions until a time it is no 

longer needed.  

 

The Diving Rebels Scuba Club is your club. Remember that the Club’s 

Board needs your input and help to make the club what it is.  We are 

always open to suggestions; therefore, be on the lookout for surveys from 

myself that will help to shape our events and outings for 2021. Everyone 

has a voice, so please fill out the surveys. I promise they will be short and 

to the point. The Board members for 2021 are Vice President John 

Richerson, Treasurer Steve Herman, Secretary Penny Johnson, Senior 

Board members Edie and Gregg Biggs, Junior Board member and Dale 

Romack. The newsletter Editor is Selena Woodward.   

You can always send any suggestions you have to me at 

president@divingrebels.org.  
 

Happy New Year! 2021 

Robyn 

GONE 
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OVERLOADING

The SCUBA Dillos played an interesting DAN video at their meeting. It discussed many of the statistics 

in dive accidents, causes and of course best practices to avoid those. It was very informative and we 

may use it at one of our meetings as it was a good quantifier of exactly what things tend to cause injury 

or death in our sport. While I can barely scratch the surface of information in the video, but there was 

one particular point made that does not get enough attention and that is, ironically, attention 

overloading.  

Imagine if your first dive was cave diving in a dry suit, in winter with a camera and a rebreather. Not a 

lot of us would survive that first dive. But it is part of the sport to try new things, new gear, new 

locations, dive conditions, varying weather,  seas,  time of year, etcetera.  Each of these is a stressor 

and inverse in magnitude to its familiarity. So the main piece of advice DAN mentioned about this is to 

reduce the number of new "stressors" you add to any one dive.  Master one new thing before adding 

something else. The short version is take baby steps in taking on new dive challenges, get training if 

possible and get guidance from trusted dive buddies who already have experience in whatever new 

facet of diving you wish to try, but regardless one step at a time.  

I'd like to add my own take on this as well and it revolves around two points, first, I believe that 

stressors cause issues at times of transition, like entering the water, ending a dive, dealing with 

some  issue (serious or otherwise) or when ending a dive. So I will strive to put myself in a position 

where I am not rushed when doing these. I am going to get better at planning ahead. Check my gear 

and that of my buddies as if a life depends on it. I am going to avoid rushing to get in the water, take a 

minute to think through my preparation. When my buddy and I get to the bottom, pause for a minute 

to be sure we are both ready, buoyancy OK, ears OK, see if my buddy is smiling or at least looks 

relaxed. Don't rely on just the OK signal, most of us give that a little too reflexively.  As we near the end 

of a dive, close up with your dive buddy, secure any tools, camera, slates, knife, found items,  well 

before needing to ascend and verify status of yourself  and buddy.    

My second piece of advice is harder to follow. Try and be cognizant of when  you are attention 

challenged. These are moments in our dive we all know;  when trying to get that great photo, adjust 

some piece of equipment, or on losing sight of a dive buddy or similar issues. This is when I suggest we 

should first do a quick check of our own status:  air, computer, direction to exit, and level of 

exhaustion.  Then devote a LITTLE time to the problem, "rinse and repeat".  I suggest that it is 

important to try and over check status especially when stressed, and yes that is a stressor to, but if you 

don't know your status things can go bad very quickly and you may miss a chance to avoid it. On the 

other hand you can check status quickly, and that then frees you to focus, for a little while, on the other 

issue.   

I believe diving is inherently safe, but like any activity has risks that must be taken seriously  and I 

hope this is taken as a reminder, not as a scare.  

By Jim Magnuson 



 

 2020 MEMORIES 

CHEMICALS YOU SHOULD USE 
TO CLEAN EQUIPMENT 

TOOOO COLD FOR 
DIVING?? 

A LITTLE DIVING 
REBELS HISTORY  



 

Happy Wedding Anniversary! 

   Danny Bouska                        January            7 
   Danny Barentine                  January         22 
   Gena Natho-Richerson     January        28 
   Selena Woodward               January        29 

  No Anniversaries for January 

SCOOP  DIVE  HUMOR 

What sort of cinemas do 
seals go to? Dive ins.  

Three instructors and 
their students are on 
board a dive boat in the 
middle of the ocean. 
There is a NAUI 
instructor, a PADI 
instructor, and an SSI 
instructor. Everything 
is going fine until the 
boat springs a leak and 
starts to sink. 
The SSI instructor says 
to his students, "Okay, 
we're in the middle of 
the ocean, so we might 
as well do our deep 
dive." 
The NAUI instructor 
says to his students, 
"Okay, we might as 
well do our navigation 
dive, so let's get our 
compasses out and 
swim towards shore." 
The PADI instructor 
says to his students, 
"Okay, for $25 extra 
you guys get to do a 
wreck dive!"  

In days of old 
When divers were cold 

And before dry suits were 
invented 

The best latrine 
was neoprene 

Especially if it was rented   

GOODBYE 2020 
 

       GREETINGS 2021 
YESS! 
2021 


